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Talk of a hospital to serve Morristown 
and its surrounding communities 
began in the autumn of 1908. On 
November 4 of that year, the News & 
Citizen reported that a fund of $250 
had been started, and by December 2, 
the Lamoille County General Hospital 
Association had been formed. But  
the interest and good intentions of 
these forward-thinking citizens  
were premature.

The topic was raised again in 1916, 
when the Honorable C.F. Smith  
offered to sell his home at a  
reduced cost, and add $1,000 to  
an endowment fund, should the  
town decide to move forward with 
establishing a hospital in Morristown. 
Other meetings and conversations 
were held in 1919, 1924, and 1929; 
but it wasn’t until the winter of 1930 
that the idea finally gained some  
traction, and it was thanks to the 
generosity of Alexander Hamilton  
Copley that Copley Hospital was  
able to open its doors in September 
of 1932.

In the early years, the hospital  
operated on a shoestring. If patients 
couldn’t pay for their care, they were 
allowed to settle their bills with  
garden produce. There were frequent 
drives to provide the hospital with 
canned goods and fresh fruits and 
vegetables. The Village of Morrisville 
provided free water and electricity 
to the hospital until 1964. Today, 
the Alexander Hamilton Copley Trust 
Fund, an endowment Mr. Copley left 
to Morristown, continues to benefit 
its residents and the hospital that 
bears his name.

Our rich and evolving history not  
only demonstrates progress over  
our 90 years but the incredible  
impact Copley Hospital has had  
in our community, county and  
well beyond.

1932   
Lucy Bean, 95, registered as the first 
patient having a fractured hip. 
James King was the first baby born 
on November 6.

1933   
181 people in Johnson contribute two 
tons of food. 

1938   
Two days a week have been set aside 
for Tonsil Clinic Days.

1943 
Help is needed, or the hospital will be 
forced to suspend its work for caring 
for the sick and injured, due to lack 
of attendants.

1948   
Mr. Alexander Copley passes away at 91.

Copley Hospital admitted  
10,000th patient.

1951  
Hospital installs twenty coin-operated 
pillow radios for pleasure of patients.

1952   
9,488 surgeries have been performed 
since opening in 1932.

1958  
Opening and dedication of the 
New Copley Hospital on 
Washington Highway.
  1960  
Roberta Carey, Copley Hospital 
X-ray Technician, has been walking 
on air, with the arrival of two new 
x-ray machines. 

1966 
As a tribute to Mr. Copley, the 
Auxiliary is sponsoring a drive to 
defray the expense of a suitable oil 
portrait of him to be hung in 
the hospital.

Trustees consider plans for  
expansion to 65 beds. 
1968  
Health Center Building is erected. 
1969   
Older part of hospital undergoes 
renovation.

1973 
Copley has 58 beds and 8 bassinets.  
Operating budget is $1,250,000 with 
nearly 100 staff.

1976  
Hospital announces $1.5 million 
expansion plan.
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Alexander Hamilton Copley. Today, 
thanks to the Auxiliary, a portrait of 
Mr. Copley hangs at Copley Hospital.

Patient heading home after casting  
care by Dr. David Bryan, 1957.

Nursing staff from 1963.



1977  
Howard Manosh pledges $25,000 
stating, “If you’re going to support 
any community project, it should 
be the project that will do the most 
good for the most people.”

1978  
Senator Patrick Leahy takes part   
in Copley’s $3.2 million expansion 
ground breaking.

1981 
Hospital announces same day 
surgery will be available soon.

Cancer Therapy now available  
at Copley.

1982 
Copley welcomes first woman 
administrator; Carolyn C. Roberts. 
Senator Robert Stafford attends 
ground breaking for Copley Terrace.

1988 
Copley’s new Rehab & PT 
Center opens.

1997 
Copley celebrates community health 
with a health & safety fair.

Copley nurses unionize.

Copley buys nursing home for 
$900,000; Copley Manor will be  
on campus across from the Health 
Center Building. 

2001 
Copley rolls out Chaplaincy Program; 
hires Chaplain Alden Launer. 

2004 
Copley announces plan to acquire  
Mansfield Orthopaedics.

2009 
Copley breaks ground on $1.9 
million utility plant.

2011  
Renovations allow re-opening of  
third operating room. 

Cardiology and Urology become  
Copley owned practices.

2012 
Copley receives $1.2 million donation 
for ER renovation; Robert S. Barrows 
Emergency Department.

2014 
Copley rated among top 50 hospitals 
in New England by patients.

2017 
$3.2 million raised for the new 
James and Mary Louise Carpenter 
Surgical Center.

2018 
First total ankle replacement 
performed by Bryan Monier, MD.

2019 
Copley is first hospital in New  
England to utilize robotic assist with 
orthopedic procedures.

2020
Podiatry Services available 
at Copley.

Copley acquires COVID PCR 
Testing Analyzer to offer same 
day COVID testing.

2021 
Copley Hospital offers 
Neurology services. 
Groundbreaking for new MRI.

2022 
Copley Hospital and CCV 
roll out Healthcare Career 
Pathways Program.

Copley receives $1 million gift to 
set up Scholarship Fund.

$45,000 raised for women’s  
health through Stowe Art, Wine 
& Food event.
          

Statistics through the years 
Cost of a private room per night (1951) = $       9.50
Cost of a private room per night (1960) = $     22.00
Cost of a private room per night (1973) = $     51.00
Cost of a private room per night (2022) = $1,365.00 

Total hospital income 1948 = $       68,793
Total hospital income 1963 = $     281,000
Total hospital income 2021 = $93,164,295

1932-33:          277 patients treated 
1946:               787 patients treated
 2021:         91,042 patients treated
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Dr. Lewis Blowers with  
Ethel White, RN.

Gloria Wing, RN with  
patient, 1984.

Senator Leahy  
breaking ground on  
Copley expansion.



To the Copley  
Hospital Community 
It is my privilege and pleasure to 
serve as Chair of the Copley Hospital 
Board of Trustees. We have much to 
be proud of - and thankful for - this 
year, thanks to the contributions  
of so many talented and caring 
individuals. I hope you will take a few  
moments to read all about them in 
this year’s annual report.

We celebrated our 90th anniversary 
of service to the people of Lamoille 
County and beyond this year, an 
accomplishment in itself when you 
consider the numerous challenges that 
have faced small hospitals and 
healthcare facilities over the past 
decade. But we are not only still here 
- we are thriving and growing and 
expanding. One has only to look 

at our new MRI facility, the recent 
addition of a CSR room to serve 
our growing surgical practices, the 
planned construction of a new 
satellite building in Waterbury, and 
so much more. 

What this growth speaks to,  
primarily, is our commitment to  
providing the  
communities we 
serve with access 
to high quality 
health care. But  
it also speaks  
to a growing  
recognition 
throughout the 
region of our 
outstanding  
practitioners, 
convenient  
locations, and compassionate care.  
We consistently receive high marks in  
all of these areas.
 
I am happy to report that your  
hospital is ending its fiscal year in 
good financial shape thanks in large 
part to the role all of us play in  
managing expenses and containing 
costs. While financial sustainability is 
always the goal, the past few years 

have been especially challenging given 
the recent pandemic and the ongoing 
staffing shortages affecting nearly 
every business and industry sector 
in the state. But even in that area, 
we are doing better than many of  
our peers thanks to some unique  
in-house recruiting and staff  
advancement programs.

As the largest provider of healthcare 
services in Lamoille County, we are 
also proud of our longstanding  
partnerships with other healthcare 
entities in our region, including  
Lamoille Health Partners, Lamoille  
County Mental Health Services, 
Lamoille Home Health & Hospice, The 
Manor, Tamarack Family Medicine and 
many more. Part of the reason so 
many people are choosing to move 
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Copley’s Annual Board Strategic Planning Retreat included Copley Trustees, 
community partner organizations, independent Vermont hospital leaders,  
Copley senior leaders and medical staff.



to our area - to raise their families,  
build their careers, or enjoy 
retirement - is because of the 
outstanding medical care and related 
opportunities that are available here. 
For a small county 
in north central 
Vermont, we have 
much to be proud 
of and grateful for.

Another focus over 
the past year - 
and one that will 
continue into the 
current year - is 
our commitment 
to improving and 
making the best use of our physical 
plant. As many of you know, it’s been 
a little like musical chairs this year as 
we’ve consolidated service areas,  
created new space for existing  
practices, and expanded several 
practice areas. In tandem with these 
efforts have been upgrades to our IT 
infrastructure and a number of new 
equipment purchases. But in the 
end, it is not our new buildings, not 

our convenient locations, not even 
our shiny new equipment that brings 
people here for healthcare. It is our 
talented and dedicated team of doctors, 
nurses, technologists, therapists,  

 
receptionists, aides, engineers,  
administrators, and support staff. 
And all of that is thanks to the many 
of you who donate your time and 
money every year to this outstanding 
organization. You are the reason we 
are beginning our 91st year of service 
in sound financial shape; and you are 
the reason we will be here for another 
90 years.
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  Gratefully,

David Silverman 
Chair, Copley  
Board of Trustees

During a July Mix and Mingle, Chief Medical Officer Donald Dupuis, MD 
honored Dr. David Roy for his 37 years of service. Dr. Roy retired as a long-time 
primary care provider in June.

Trustees	
David Silverman  
Chair, Morrisville 
Nancy Banks
Vice Chair, Morrisville
Deborah Pomeroy  
Secretary, Jeffersonville
Carl Szlachetka  
Treasurer, Hyde Park
Joseph Woodin  
President & CEO, Morrisville
Nan Carle Beauregard
Morrisville
Henry Binder, MD  
Stowe & New Haven, CT
Robert Bleimeister
Stowe
Anne Watson Bongiorno, RN  
Stowe
Diane Cote
Elmore
Kathy Demars, RN
Morrisville
Mike Feulner
Morrisville
Walter Frame
Stowe
Alden Launer
Greensboro
J. Marty Linseisen, MD 
Shelburne
Dan Noyes
Wolcott
Cameron C. Page
Stowe
Kristen Sharpless
Stowe
Pamela Stanyon
Morrisville
Christopher Towne
Morrisville



Greetings from  
Copley Hospital 
‘Looking Through a Different Lens’

Every December I look forward to 
taking a few moments to reflect on 
our accomplishments over the past 
year. But this year, as in years past,  
it didn’t take long before my head 
was literally spinning. How can I 
possibly put into a few words the 
achievements, sacrifices, initiatives, 
community engagement, and  
everything else that goes on here,  
day after day, week after week, 
month after month? Pretty soon it 
just sounds like a broken record. 

Because you’ve heard all these words 
before. Because for as long as I’ve 
been here, and decades before that, 

Copley has been an intricate, almost 
interwoven, part of this community, 
this town, this county, and this entire 
part of the state.  
After awhile, as  
wonderful as it all 
sounds, it all begins  
to sound the same.

So, this year I want  
to look back through  
a different lens.  
Elsewhere in this 
annual report you can 
read about some of 
the new equipment 
we’ve purchased, or the facilities 
we’ve upgraded, or the new staff 
we’ve brought on board. And I may 
touch on a few of them throughout 
this letter. But for now I want to 
start by sharing how thankful I am to 
live and work among such a unique 
and amazing group of people. And 
not just Copley people - but everyone 
associated with Copley, from the 
patients who choose to come  
here for healthcare to the many  
benefactors who’ve shared their  
assets and expertise over the years  
to ensure there is - and will always  
be - a high quality hospital in  
Morrisville, Vermont.

I think of people like Miles and Patrice 
Mushlin, whose endowed scholarship 
will help community members enter 

the nursing field and existing staff 
members advance in their careers.  
Or the hundreds of people who 
donated time and money - over $1.1 
million - to help us build a new MRI 
Suite. Then there’s our many  
volunteers who guide visitors, sit with 
patients, assist our support staff, and 
even maintain our grounds - unpaid 
and too often unthanked. But they 
do it because they care about Copley. 
Some of them were patients here 
themselves at one time, and now they 
want to give something back. I think 
about all those who play in our golf 
scramble, participate in our Gravel 
Grinder, or who support our  
fundraisers to help us purchase much 
needed equipment. I think of board 
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Surgical Services nurses Ashley, Jodie, Angela, Lisa and Melissa.
 



members who lend their expertise 
and time, or who get involved with 
initiatives like LACiNg up for Cancer 
or Jenna’s Promise. Copley wouldn’t 
be what or where it is without the 
care and support of every one of 
these people.

Then I have only to walk these halls 
to be overwhelmed by our caring 
and compassionate employees - our 
team. Some have worked at Copley 
their entire working lives. Just this 
year we recognized people with up 
to 46 years of service (Leila Cross). 
You don’t stay at a place that long 
unless you care AND feel cared about. 
I think about Karen Cavender, who 
traveled to Ghana recently to assist in 
performing free surgeries for people 
who could not otherwise afford them, 

or Dr. Don Dupuis who welcomed a 
Ukrainian family into his home. I also 
think about Dr. Liam Gannon who 
travels to Kenya to provide medical 
care and equipment to villagers there. 
Everywhere I look, I see Copley staff 
engaged with the community, here and 

abroad. But come Monday 
morning, there they are at 
their desks, work stations, 
or in the operating room, 
smiles on their faces, ready 
to serve.

As you’ll see in the pages  
of this report, Copley  
Hospital is doing well. 
We’re expanding our 
facilities to accommodate 
an increasing demand for 
services - especially in the 

area of orthopedics and surgery. We 
continue to attract outstanding 
medical professionals who choose to 
live and work in this very special 
part of Vermont. We continue to earn 
5-star ratings, not only from the  
auditors and organizations who rate 
healthcare facilities, but from our  
patients, who continually earn us  
the highest rankings in the state.  
And there’s a simple reason for all  
of it; You.

As I sit and reflect on the past year, 
yes, of course, I am mindful of every 
single thing we have accomplished 
and I am aware of the many great 
things on our horizon. But for now, I 
am simply grateful to reflect on what 
a privilege it is to serve as your CEO. 
But what makes it such a privilege 
- what makes it so satisfying - is 
working alongside the people who’ve 
chosen to partner with Copley Hospital. 
Together WE all are Team Copley. 
And together, we will continue to do 
the good work entrusted to us.

Thank you for your ongoing guidance 
and support.
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Long-time volunteer Barbie Koier welcomes and assists patients, 
visitors and vendors to the hospital.

Senior Leaders
Joseph Woodin 
President & CEO

Jennifer Holton-Clapp  
RN, MS CPHQ  
Director Quality,  
Risk & Informatics

Donald Dupuis, MD  
Chief Medical Officer

Jeff Hebert  
Chief Financial Officer

Curtis Kerbs  
Chief Information Officer and VP  
Information Technology

Jill LaRock, PT  
Executive Director  
of Clinical Ancillary Services

Lori Profota, DNP, RN, NE-BC  
Chief Nursing Officer

Trish Rick 
VP Development and Marketing

Wayne Stockbridge  
Chief Administration  
and Human Resources Officer

Joseph Woodin  
President and CEO



Karen Cavender is on a mission. She 
has dedicated her entire professional 
life to caring for others and using her 
skills to bring healing to people in 
need. This past year, those “people  
in need” just happened to be in  
Ghana, Africa.

Dr. Donald Dupuis and his wife, Liza, 
were moved by the exodus of  
mothers and children fleeing from  
the Russian invasion and wanted to 
do something to help. The plan they 
came up with was to invite a refugee 
family from Ukraine to come and live 
with them.

The halls of Copley Hospital are filled 
with stories and examples of people 
“giving back” to their communities 
and to those in need. And while we 
can’t share all of those stories in a 
single annual report, we would like to 
share these two.

“Thirty years ago,” Cavender said,  
“I had the good fortune to go on  
a few medical mission trips to  
Guatemala, where we worked with 
children who had been born with cleft 
palates. Those trips made a big  
impression on me and I always wanted 
to do something like that again.”

Karen got her wish just this past  
year. Operation Walk, a volunteer 
medical services organization located 
in Syracuse, NY was sending a team 

of surgeons to Africa to perform  
orthopedic surgeries - mostly hip  
replacements - on people in their 20s 
and 30s who had lost the ability to 
walk due to complications related 
to sickle cell anemia. What was so 
striking to her was that she would 
be performing a surgery that, while 
common here at Copley, would 
change the entire trajectory of their 
young lives, allowing them to work 
and live a normal life. Karen and her 
team performed 122 total joint  
replacements on102 patients over 
five 16-hour days. 

“It was a life-changing experience 
for these people,” Karen said, “and 
it was life-changing for me as well. I 
returned very tired, but feeling very 
present and alive. My entire Peri-op 
team here at Copley also got involved, 
saving supplies, contributing to the 
mission, and encouraging my desire 
to help others.”

“Our story started last winter, when 
Russia invaded Ukraine,” said Dr. 
Donald Dupuis. “Women and children 
were fleeing the country, en masse, 
for places like Poland, Bulgaria and 
Ireland. Initially, many refugees found 
their way to Mexico, and from there 
to Ukrainian churches in California. 
Liza contacted the clergy of those 
churches asking to help and they 
directed her to the United 4 Ukraine 
program, then newly started by 
the State Department which paired 
Ukrainian refugees with willing  
American host families.”

“Liza and I thought the best way we 
could help was to give safe haven to a 
Ukrainian family,” he continued. “And 
what place could be safer and feel 
more secure and far away from the 
war than northern Vermont. So, we 
invited a young family to live with us 
while their husband/father remained 
home to fight in the war. And now, 
just like that, they’ve become like 

family. We feel extremely fortunate 
to be in a position where we can 
open our home to people who 
could use our help.”

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

According to Dupuis, the reception 
their Ukrainian family has received 
here in Morrisville has been nothing 
short of amazing. “Artem, our little 
boy, is enrolled in kindergarten,” he 
said, “and he’s making all kinds of 
new friends while learning to speak 
English. Artem also has a musical 
side,” Dupuis added. “At first, he was 
a little shy about leaving his mother’s 
side. But one day he heard me playing 
my bass guitar, and he came running 
downstairs to listen. It turns out he 
had just started to learn the guitar in 
Ukraine before they had to leave. So, 
we got him his own little guitar, and he 
takes guitar lessons from a Ukrainian 
man living in Poland via Zoom.”

Giving back is nothing new to  
Karen Cavender or to Donald and 
Liza Dupuis. And combined with all 
of the selfless and often anonymous 
acts of kindness offered and donated 
by countless Copley employees every 
day, it is no surprise that this small, 
critical access hospital enjoys the 
reputation it does. Whether it’s a 
nurse checking in on an anxious  
patient after hours to offer a  
reassuring word; one of our  
many volunteers staying 
late to console a grieving 
family member; or one  
of our many donors  
helping to ensure  
our financial 
stability; the  
words ‘Copley 
Hospital’ are  
synonymous 
with the words  
‘Giving Back.’
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Putting others at the center are Donald and 
Liza Dupuis.

Karen, pictured with her Surgical team.

Artem with his  
mom Evgenia.

Karen with Aquina,  
RN from Ghana
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Volunteerism. It’s a big thing here at 
Copley, and it gives everyone a feeling 
of pride and sense of achievement. As 
one of the largest employers in Lamoille 
County, many Copley staff members 
take advantage of opportunities to help 
out in the communities where they live. 
We caught up with a few to find out 
what volunteering means to them.   

Linda Clark
Laboratory Phlebotomist 

 

“Volunteering is a privilege and has  
always been a part of my life,” said 
Linda Clark. “It’s an opportunity to care 
for people in the community. Neighbors 
helping neighbors – and a great way to 
meet people as well.” Linda has brought 
meals to people in need, whether 
they’ve become sick, suffered a loss, 
or been unable to get to the store. And 
she never gives it a second thought. 
Linda has volunteered at North Country 
Animal League, sometimes bringing a 
less-fortunate friend with her to  
experience the joy that helping animals 
can bring. Linda also holds regular  
flower arranging classes with residents 
of assisted living apartments. “There 
are so many places in our community to 
lend a hand,” she says. “It does not have 
to be a big commitment. Find your  
passion and give a little of your time.” 
Linda doesn’t volunteer to receive  
accolades, in fact, her life philosophy is: 
“We are all part of one big family, and 
we have to take care of each other.” 

Eric Pilbin  
Accounting Assistant

“While some outcomes are not what  
you want to see, I can honestly say  
my role as a volunteer firefighter is 

rewarding,” says Eric Pilbin. Eric has 
been volunteering for the Greensboro 
Fire Department for 22 years and 
currently serves as officer/lieutenant. “It’s 
not just about responding to fire alarms 
and medical emergencies. While there 
are always risks involved, we are saving 
lives, sometimes the lives of beloved 
pets.” Eric noted that whether the call is 
for a structure fire or a vehicle accident, 
he never really knows what the  
situation will be until he arrives.  
In addition to putting out fires and 
assisting at accident scenes, Eric also 
enjoys the educational aspect of his role. 
“As a local fire department, we visit 
schools and participate in community 
events, teaching kids and adults about 
fire prevention and safety.” Whether 
he’s on a call, training future firefighters, 
or maintaining the fire station and 
equipment, Eric says that “Firefighting 
is a sense of fulfillment, knowing I am 
helping others in my community.” 

Liz Fox, RN 
Outpatient Surgical Services 

The youngest member of the Limoge 
family of Morrisville, Liz was born at 
Copley Hospital. For Liz, giving back is 
second nature. For more than 20 years, 
Liz has served as the music director for 
the Holy Name of Jesus Parish in  

Morrisville. She has served on the Parish 
Council and continues to help organize 
and serve during funerals and lunches. 
Since its inception 19 years ago, Liz has  
volunteered in several capacities at 
the LACiNg Up for Cancer Walk, most 
recently as the event’s photographer. 
Other community organizations Liz is 
involved with include Morristown  
Rescue, Morristown Community Band, 
and when she has time, she teaches  
CPR and EMT courses too. Why is 
volunteering important to her? Liz says, 
“It’s the connection to my community 
that means so much to me - helping  
one another.”

Andy Duff, RN 
Outpatient Surgical Services

Since the late 1990s, a group of friends 
have gotten together to float down the 
Lamoille River every Cinco de Mayo. 
In recent years they began noticing 
large amounts of garbage - tires, water 
bottles, etc. – in the stretch of the river 
between Wolcott and Morrisville. Many 
of them were keenly aware that waste 
starting in rivers ultimately ends up in 
the ocean. So, Andy became motivated 
to do something about it. He wrote a 
grant and organized friends to clean a 
stretch of the Lamoille River. The  
Lamoille Solid Waste District gave $500 
for disposal of the collected garbage. 
Andy divided his friends into teams 
and, on the appointed day, each team 
cleaned a one mile stretch of the river. 
More than 35 tires 
were removed from 
the river that first 
day. Their work 
continues to this day 
and Andy’s hope is 
that other towns 
and groups along 
the river will do 
something  
similar. “Many 
hands make  
light work,” 
he said, and he has  
lofty goals to clean  
the entire 85 mile 
stretch of the Lamoille 
River over time. 
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Welcome Quincy Rose Eberts  

Copley’s first baby of 2022,  
born January 5 at 12:31pm.  
Congratulations to the proud parents 
Charlotte and Drew Eberts.

Reaching 500 - We started 2022 
off on the right foot. Or maybe we 
should say on the right knee! On 
January 26, Mansfield Orthopaedics’ 
Nicholas Antell, MD and Brian  
Aros, MD reached a pretty special 
milestone: they performed their 
500th robotically assisted surgery 
using the CORI Surgical System. This 
milestone was reached during a total 
knee replacement. Copley upgraded 
to this next generation of robotic  
assistance - a platform that offers 
more precision and efficiency - at the 
end of 2020, and the results have 
been nothing short of fantastic. The 
procedure itself is far more accurate, 
the outcomes consistently so much 
better, and, for our patients, a much 
less intrusive experience.

 

Ready - Set - Go! - We were 
thrilled this month to flip the “on” 
switch to our new MRI machine, and 
grateful for the amazing support 
given to us by both our generous 
donors and the Copley community. So 
many people chipped in to help. As 
of December 28, we raised a total of 
$1,113,737 - more than $113,000 
over our original goal.

February
$1 Million Gift for Education 

A Hartford couple, and long-time  
supporters, donated $1million to 
Copley which will be used to provide 
continuing education scholarships  
to employees wishing to enter  
or advance in a clinical practice career. 
The gift, which will be received in 
$100,000 increments over ten years, 
will promote education and training 
opportunities in a number of clinical 
disciplines, including nursing,  
rehabilitation services, laboratory 
technology, radiology and more. 

“A gift of this size will have a  
profound impact for decades to come 
not only on our hospital and staff, but 
also on our entire service area,” said 
VP of Development and Marketing, 
Trish Rick. “A big part of why  
Copley is so special is because of 
people who care deeply about helping 
and supporting others. This gift will 
help improve the lives of the people 
who work here and the people who 
come here for medical care.”

Same Day Joint Surgery a Step 
Closer for Many Patients 
As treatment options for hip and knee 
replacements progress and more 
patients opt for these types of 
surgeries, Copley has developed an 
enhanced clinical recovery pathway 
for pre-op, intra-op and post-op 
patients that is designed to improve 
surgical outcomes and minimize the 
length of stay. According to Copley’s 
Total Joint Work Group, understanding 
and applying the principles of the 
recovery pathway will help to 
transition a large majority of patients 
to outpatient surgery.

March
Grant from VCF for ED

As the collateral damage from the 
COVID pandemic kept its grip on the 
entire community, one group in particular 
suffered a great deal: children and 
adolescents, whose school and  
extracurricular schedules were  
upended and, in some cases, cancelled 
outright. Visits to the Emergency 
Department (ED) for psychiatric  
evaluation by patients between the 
ages of 12 and 20 increased noticeably, 
with many having to wait hours or 
even days for admission to an  
inpatient program or assessment 
from state agencies. These kids often 
just sit waiting with few visitors and 
little to do, but thanks to a $2,500 
grant from Vermont Community 
Foundation (VCF), Copley’s ED was 
able to purchase activity kits for  
children and adolescents, including 
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Patrice Mushlin giving scholarship recipient 
Vinetta Barnes a hug.

Nicholas Antell, MD; Smith and Nephew rep.  
Willi and Brian Aros, MD with the CORI system.

ED’s Dr. Gannon with Nate Beyer and  
Shoshanna Frieden.



MRI Tech Denny cuts the ribbon  
on the new MRI Suite.

Helping patients and visitors with their Advance 
Directives are Dale Porter, RN; Corey Perpall, RN; 
Anne Watson Bongiorno, RN and Chaplain Avril 
Cochran, RN.

two iPads, brain games such as  
Sudoku, word and picture puzzles, 
and take-home journals and art  
supplies. The grant was spearheaded 
by Dr. Liam Gannon with input from 
our partners at Lamoille County  
Mental Health Services.
 
Copley Recruitment –  
Thinking Outside the Box  
Copley Hospital, in conjunction with  
Community College of Vermont  
Morrisville, HireAbility and area 
schools, finalized plans to offer  
a Healthcare Career Pathways 
program. Copley’s Human Resources 
Recruiter, J.T. Vize and team designed 
the 12-week program which includes 
classroom time and actual hands-on  
job shadowing of Copley workers in 
areas of interest to the students.  
Students are able to explore  
employment options in healthcare 
while getting a feel for day-to-day 
life in our industry and earn  
college credit.

MRI Ribbon Cutting  
The official ribbon cutting for  
Copley’s new MRI Suite took place on 
March 24, with words of thanks and  
appreciation from a number of  
hospital staff. “The incredible  
amount of work that has gone into 
this project – by so many people – is 
just one example of Team Copley and 
our drive to thrive not just survive,” 
stated John Macy, MD, Chief of  
Orthopedics. Our gratitude to  
our donors who helped to make  
this possible!

April
Healthcare Decision Day  
Copley held a special  
Healthcare Decision Day in 
April to educate people 
about the importance of 
planning for future health 
care decision-making and 
end of life care - also known 
as Advance Directives. 
According to Chaplain 
Avril Cochran, it’s not 
something that people  
generally like to talk 

about, but it’s vitally important. 
“Advance Directives allow us to know 
what a patient’s wishes really are,” 
explains Dr. Neil Nigro, one of  
Copley’s ED doctors. “If a patient 
can’t communicate, and there is no  
Advance Directive on file, there’s  
a chance that a doctor or clinical  
staff member could perform an 
unwanted procedure.” It’s also not a 
‘one and done’ decision, but something 
that can and should be revisited and 
revised as circumstances change. A 
person’s Advance Directive should be 
a living document that can change 
whenever the need for change arises. 

Rehab at Mansfield Orthopaedics 
Moves Closer to Rehab  
A new mobile office unit connected  
to the rear of the hospital, just 
outside of the Rehabilitation Services 
department has been delivered and 
retrofitted for the staff who provided 
rehab services from the Mansfield 

Orthopaedics building. Since the old 
MRI trailer was attached to the  
section of the building that houses  
Rehab Services, it made perfect sense 
to move our rehab folks closer to 
their department and free up space 
for our podiatry and expanded  
orthopedic services.

May
Celebrating Hospital Week 

Copley celebrated hospital week in 
fine fashion this year, with employees 
taking part in activities such as Show 
Your Spirit Day, Super-hero Day, Hat 
& Sock Day, Hoedown Day, and even 
Green-up Day. There was live music 

Podiatrist Ciara Hollister, DPM enjoys the 
scrumptious Hospital Week BBQ!
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under the tent from Music Maker 
Dan, Bingo games, lawn games, Ben 
and Jerry’s Ice Cream, and of course, 
the annual Service Awards Banquet. 
The week was capped by an all- 
employee BBQ under the tent. At  
the Service Awards Banquet, two 
employees earned “Employee of the 
Year” awards: Meredith McGee, RN, 
from Surgical Services, and Bruce 
Mitchell from Information Technology. 
The awards honor exceptional effort 
and performance and dedication to 
Copley. The weather cooperated and 
a fun time was had by all.

Auxiliary Luncheon  

Copley Hospital Auxiliary held their 
spring luncheon and fashion show  
on the Copley Green on May 12.  
Food was provided by Thompson’s

Flour Shop. The fashion show  
was a huge hit with Copley staff  
members and students from Peoples 
Academy modeling clothes provided by 
the Auxiliary’s very own 2nd Chance 
Thrift Shop. 

Food Trucks Return        

For the second year, Copley staff 
looked forward to and enjoyed 
delicious savory foods and desserts 
from local area food trucks throughout 
the summer and early fall on the 
Copley Green.  

June
Stowe Art, Wine and Food 

What a great way to kick off 
summer! On June 2, our well-  
attended Stowe Art, Wine and  
Food fundraiser raised just shy of 
$45,000. Over 100 guests enjoyed 
great food, great company, and of 
course, fabulous wine, all while 
bidding on nearly 40 silent auction 
items and 11 live items. In addition to 
our sponsors, we were grateful to the 
many businesses and individuals who 
donated items to the auction, and to 
the many staff who volunteered to 
help with a variety of jobs, including 
registration, auction runners and 
check out.  

Proceeds from the event went  
towards Copley’s purchase of  
stereotactic breast biopsy equipment, 
which not only helps identify potential 
breast cancer early, but allows patients 
to receive care right here at Copley. The 
event was a true win-win for women’s 
health at Copley! 

CMS Surveyors Impressed 

Although regulatory certification 
surveys can be anxiety producing and 
energy consumptive, they can also be 
good opportunities to have fresh eyes 
look at what we’re doing and how we 
might do it better. This year, following 
a 3-day site visit by the Centers for 
Medicare & Medicaid Services, our 
surveyors noted how impressed they 
were with our policies and procedures, 
indicating that there were only a few 
relatively minor updates to policies we 
might make but no significant changes 
to operations. Good going Copley!

July
Dr. Roy Honored for his 37 
Years of Service  

At Copley’s Mix and Mingle, Dr. David 
Roy was recognized for his many 
years of service to his patients and 
the community as he retires. Dr. Roy 
was a primary care provider at  
Lamoille Health Partners.
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Employee of the Year Meredith McGee, RN.

Bruce Mitchell (center) honored as Employee 
of the Year.

Copley CEO Joe Woodin visits with 
Auxiliary members.

Guests enjoying the festivities and good food  
at the Stowe Art, Wine and Food event.

It takes a village! Thank you to the many staff 
involved in our CMS visit.

It’s Taco Tuesday! Copley’s Mark Bergin placing 
his order.

David and Ruth Roy enjoying the Mix and 
Mingle Event.



Outstanding Patient  
Experience Award - And if you 
think our policies and procedures  
are good, read on! Copley Hospital  
was one of only three Hospitals in  
Vermont to receive the Healthgrades 
Outstanding Patient Experience 
Award. Healthcare leaders have 
defined patient experience as “the 
sum of all interactions, shaped by a 
healthcare organization’s culture, that 
influence patients’ perceptions across 
the continuum of care.” Another  
outstanding job by Team Copley.

July 4th Parade

Celebrating our 90th year, Team 
Copley’s parade float donned a giant 
birthday cake decorated with candles 
and streamers. The parade crew sang 
a rousing round of Happy Birthday 

to Copley and everyone enjoyed the 
perfect parade weather.

Golf Scramble

Our 35th annual Copley Golf  
Scramble was a perfect weather day 
for the 15 teams playing 18 holes at 
the Copley Country Club. Following 
play, teams enjoyed a country  
barbecue followed by team awards. 
The day ended on an Ace (golf term 
for hole-in-one) with $20,000 raised 
for Copley. Proceeds from this year’s 
Scramble will help purchase equipment 
and technology for our cardiac stress 
testing area. Congratulations to Connor 
Contracting for their 1st place win. 
Dr. Olmsted’s team (Dr. Olmsted, 
Travis Knapp, James Wills, and Dave 
McAllister) placed 3rd and the team 
having an ‘Absolutely’ great time was 
Dr. Antell, Kristen Ely, Hannah  
Bandlow, and Justin Berry.

August
LNA Graduation – Students from 
Copley’s Nursing Assistant Education 
Program (NAEP) were honored for 
successfully completing the rigorous 
course of study. Family members and 

co-workers joined in the celebration, 
as did Miles and Patrice Mushlin, 
whose Professional Development 
Scholarship Award helped make the 
program possible. The Copley NAEP 
is open to employees and students 
wishing to become a Licensed Nursing 
Assistant (LNA). The next step for our 
graduates is the Vermont Board of 
Nursing Exam for Nursing Assistants. 
After successfully passing that exam, 
they will be full-fledged LNAs.

Copley Receives CMS 5-Star 
Rating - The Centers for Medicare 
& Medicaid Services (CMS) have 
announced the winners of their 5-star 
overall hospital quality rating for 
2022, and Copley Hospital was one 
of only four hospitals in Vermont - 
and the only Critical Access Hospital 
- to receive the 5-Star distinction. 
Congratulations to everyone for their 
dedication and commitment. Copley 
truly is an outstanding medical and 
healthcare facility.
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LNA Graduates Vinetta, Hannah, Lisa and  
Kaylynn with Patrice and Miles Mushin.

Staff and family Celebrating 90 years in the 
2022 Morristown Parade.

Parade ready are Hospitalist Dr. Jennifer Peters 
with Sarah and Ariel from Copley’s Lab.

Pressure is on for Copley’s Joan Petrolito as 
family members watch her putt. Patrice Mushlin with graduate Hannah,  

Hannah’s mom Jill and her grandmother.



Ye
ar

 in
 R

ev
ie

w

12

On August 23rd, seven students 
graduated from the inaugural 
Healthcare Pathways program. The 
President of CCV, Joyce Judy, spoke 
about the growth opportunity for 
the students and commented on how 
this opportunity can set a new path 
forward. Several of the students have 
started a career right here at Copley!

September
90th Anniversary - Copley was in 
its glory this month as employees and 
community members gathered  
to mark an important milestone  
in the organization’s history: its  
90th anniversary celebration on  
September 28th. It was wonderful  
to hear stories about our past and 
celebrate our many achievements. 
It was also a treat to welcome Jim 
King, the first baby born at Copley, 
back to the place where it all started.

Cardiology Moves to HCB - 
Cardiology Services this month moved 
to newly expanded quarters in the 
Health Center Building. In addition 
to providing the practice with much 

needed space, the new location also 
provides roadside drop off and pickup 
plus convenient parking. A welcoming 
patient and family area plus spacious 
exam and procedural rooms are two 
additional benefits. Cardiologists 
Adam Kunin, MD, Michael Hayes, MD, 
Nurse Practitioner Nadia Fletcher,  
and the whole cardiology team  
provide routine care that includes 
heart disease prevention, diagnosis 
and management, diagnostic  
echocardiograms, and nuclear stress 
testing. Outpatient cardiac testing 
such as Nuclear and Exercise Stress 
tests will still be performed in  
the hospital.

Lab Services Accredited –  
In other good news, Copley’s  
Laboratory Services was awarded a 
two-year continued accreditation  
following a survey review by the  
College of American Pathologists 
(CAP). Amy Shopland, Copley’s  
Director of Laboratory Services, 
explained that the accreditation 
ensures that all laboratory patients 

are receiving the highest standard 
of care. “CAP inspections are quite 
comprehensive,” she said, “and our 
accreditation is a testament to our 
commitment to high quality  
testing accuracy.”

October
New Building Approved - Copley 
received its Certificate of Need from 
the Green Mountain Care Board for a 
new 10,000 square foot building in 
Waterbury. Copley currently rents about 
3,000 square feet in downtown  
Waterbury for its satellite Orthopedic 
office, but the clinic is at full capacity 
and the wait times to get in to see a 
practitioner are getting longer and 
longer. As one of the largest orthopedic 
practices in the state - and growing 
- the new building will provide much 
needed space and help to decompress 
the main campus in Morristown. The 
new Waterbury location is still in the 
permitting stage, but if everything goes 
according to plan, we hope to be open 
and serving patients by late fall 2023.

Graduates of our first Healthcare Pathways program.

Jim King, 1st baby 
born at Copley, 
extends thanks.

Copley’s Cardiology experts Adam Kunin, MD; 
Nadia Fletcher, NP and Michael Hayes, MD.

Members of Copley’s Laboratory Services.
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Gravel Moxie a Success 

 

Our 2nd annual Gravel Moxie was 
another fun adventure of biking, 
gathering with friends and co-workers, 
and supporting Copley. Riders chose 
from routes stretching for 10, 25 
or 50 miles through the back roads 
of Lamoille County, on some of the 
best gravel in Vermont, enjoying fall 
snacks and drinks along the way and 
raising nearly $10,500 for our 
Cardiology Services. Each stop 
featured fall bites of pumpkin, apple, 
and chocolate, as well as that most 
famous New England beverage: 
Moxie. We look forward to our 2023 
ride scheduled for October 14.

Copley Holds Annual Board 
Strategic Planning Retreat – 

Copley Trustees, community partner 
organizations, independent Vermont 
hospital leaders, Copley senior 
leaders and medical staff attended the 
one-day meeting with an agenda that 
focused on education and collaboration 
in an effort to improve services to 
the community.

November
Professional Development 
Scholarships  
 
 

We had a good deal of interest in 
our new Professional Development 
scholarships, and in its inaugural year, 
we received 15 requests for aid. To  
be eligible, employees must have 
worked at Copley for at least one 
year and either be enrolled already in 
coursework towards their career goal, 
or have taken courses towards that 
goal within the last four years.  
Scholarships of up to $5,000 per 
applicant were available, and ten  
applicants were ultimately notified  
by the Scholarship Committee of  
their approval just before the  
Thanksgiving holiday.

Auxiliary Bake Sale  
 

Copley Hospital Auxiliary’s famous  
Thanksgiving Bake Sale set a new  
record netting $1,054 raised for  
our community hospital.  
 
Big thanks to the many bakers and 
buyers and to Vesta McLaughlin whose 
homemade quilted socks and neck 
warmers were a big hit too.

December
CSR Update - The hammers keep 
pounding and the screw guns keep 
tightening every screw and bolt…

and every day we move a bit closer to 
completing the new 900 square foot 
addition to the Central Sterile  
Reprocessing area. “Everything  
continues to move along as scheduled,” 
said Mark Sutton, Director of Facilities, 
Safety & Security. “And it’s looking 
like we’ll be ready to move into the 
new addition by the end of January.”

Carols for Patients and  
their Families

A group of staff led by Chaplain 
Danny Granstaff took to the halls and 
departments spreading holiday cheer 
singing Christmas carols for our  
patients, their families and our staff.  

Scrub Swap – The first ever scrub 
swap was held here at Copley and 
was a success. What a great way to 
reuse and recycle!  All proceeds went 
to the employee Sunshine Fund.

Bikers gather for the 25-mile ride kickoff.

Ready for the 10-mile scenic Rail Trail ride is  
orthopedic surgeon Bryan Monier, MD and daughter.

Copley’s Board Chair David Silverman  
welcoming guests.

VP Development & Marketing Trish Rick with Surgical 
Center’s scholarship recipient Kaylynn Bradley, LNA.

Copley Hospital Auxiliary’s Lois Keith making change.

An exterior shot of the CSR expansion project.

Carolers spreading holiday cheer in the Infusion Center.

Thank you carolers!
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Businessman, Volunteer, 
Donor and Friend
Sonny Demars and Copley Hospital 
have a few things in common. They’ve 
both had a tremendous impact on 
the people of Morrisville, Vermont. 
They’ve both been neighbors for  
over 65 years. And they were both 
born in 1932.  

Sonny grew up in Greensboro but 
moved to Morrisville when he was 23 
years old. Two years later, he built 
his first house. “That was in 1957,” 
he said, “the same year Copley was 
building its new ‘house’ just down 
the road from me.” Years later Sonny 
would sell his house to Copley, and 
today it is home to the hospital’s 
Accounting Department. Sonny built 
his second house about an eighth of 
a mile down the road, where he has 
lived ever since.  

“I didn’t go to college,” Sonny said. 
“I thought I could do better working 
with my hands. I’ve always enjoyed 
working with tools and building 
things, so I decided at an early age to 
go into carpentry, and in one way  
or another, I’ve stayed active in  
carpentry my entire life.”  
Indeed, Sonny has built a number of 
structures throughout Morrisville, and 
today more than a few Morrisville 
families live in homes or apartments 
he has constructed or remodeled.  
Demars Properties, a real estate  
rental organization now run by Sonny 
and three of his children, is well 
known throughout the area. 

“Back in the old days,” he said, 
“people would want to build a house 
or maybe put up an addition, and 
they would come to me to see if they 
could borrow a tool or some piece of 
equipment. And I was happy to help. 
The only problem was I’d forget  
what I loaned out and to whom,  
so when I needed that tool or piece  
of equipment for one of my own  
projects, I had to go out and buy a 
new one. That’s actually how my tool 
and equipment rental business got 
started. I was more than happy to 
loan out my tools, but I needed to 
keep better track of who I was  
loaning them to. So, I hired an  
assistant, built up an inventory,  
opened a store, and started charging  
a small fee.” 
The rental business grew, and to 
accommodate both the demand and 
his growing inventory of tools, Sonny 
expanded the business, eventually 
turning it into Demar’s Hardware 
& Rental, an enterprise that would 
serve the town for almost 40 years. 
“We finally closed the store in 2009,” 
he said, “and ever since then my  
focus has been on overseeing the 
rental property business.” 
The father of five children, Sonny is 
happy that so many of his kids (4) 
have decided to remain and raise their 
families in the area. “This is a special 
place,” he said, “and knowing that my 
grandchildren are growing up here is 
a pretty wonderful thing. Of course, 
the town has changed a lot over the 
past 65 years, but in many ways, it 
is still the same close-knit village it 
has always been. People know one 
another and look out for one another 
here, and you just don’t find that in 
many places anymore.” 
In addition to serving his community 
as a businessman, Sonny has also 
been generous with his time and 
resources. He served as a Village 
Trustee for 20 years. He served  
on the School Board for nine 
years. He was a trustee of  
Sterling College in Craftsbury.  
And he continues to maintain  
hiking and skiing trails on a piece 

of land he owns in Elmore. All by way 
of giving something back to the town 
he has called home for 67 years. 
“When you live in a place like this,” he 
said, “giving back is just part of life. 
It’s a satisfying feeling to know you’ve 
helped a neighbor in need - even if 
you’ve never even met that neighbor.”  
Today, Sonny spends his time enjoying 
his property on Hardwood Flats,  
keeping an eye on the family business, 
and helping out his longtime neighbor
 - Copley Hospital. He continually 
supports the hospital’s fundraising 
efforts, and most recently made a 
generous contribution to the new  
MRI Suite. And while there are a 
number of community events and  
organizations Sonny proudly  
supports, one of his favorites is the 
annual LACiNg Up for Cancer walk, 
run by his daughter-in-law Kathy. 
Since 2003, Sonny’s generosity has 
made a big impact on the walk, and 
each year, event planners count on 
him for his guidance and help! 
Sonny Demars and Copley Hospital 
both celebrated 90 years in 2022. 
Two Morrisville “institutions”  
committed to serving and giving back 
to the community 
they call home.
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Sonny and Peg, Morristown’s July 4th Parade 
Grand Marshals, surrounded by Copley staff.



What a year it has been 
for Copley Hospital.   

In our 90th year of providing local,
high quality, and compassionate 
healthcare to our neighbors and 
surrounding communities, we 
managed to meet - and overcome - 
a number of significant challenges. 
 
Pandemic issues, nursing shortages, 
supply chain delays… like 2020 and 
2021 before it, 2022 took a little 
more navigation and effort than usual 
- and as usual, Team Copley was up to 
the challenge. We have so much to be 
proud of here at Copley, and it starts 
with our amazing team of professionals 
who are not only outstanding in their 
respective fields, but who truly care 
about our patients and their fellow 
team members. Team Copley is not 
just a tagline - it’s who we are.
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We raised over $2M in support  
of many of the projects we  
mention here. Every gift makes a  
difference, and we are grateful for 

every donation that helps us achieve  
our goals. 
 
Here are several of our  
accomplishments in 2022 which  
have made us proud and humbled  
by the outpouring of support,  
generosity, and love from our  
community. You are forever  
in our hearts:

•	We flipped the “on” switch to our 
new MRI Suite, and patients are 
thrilled with their experience. 

•	We received a remarkable gift  
to establish a scholarship fund  
to benefit our employees’ who  
are seeking to further their  
education and to alleviate  
education debt. We awarded  
over $50,000 in scholarships  
to grateful employees. 

•	We raised funds to purchase a 
new upright Stereotactic Breast 
Biopsy device and hope to have it 
up and running by early spring. 

•	We raised funds to purchase 
Cardiac Stress Test equipment to 
replace our aging unit. 

•	We held several successful  
fundraising events, including our  
signature Stowe Art, Wine & 
Food Gala; our 35th Annual  
Golf Scramble; and our 2nd 
Annual Gravel Moxie Bike ride, 
which welcomed more than  
100 happy riders. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

•	We received our certificate of 
need approval to build a new 
Orthopedic Clinic in place of the 
small space we rent in downtown 
Waterbury. The new Mansfield 
Orthopaedic Clinic will be located 
on Route 100, one mile from the 
I-89 Waterbury exit. 

•	And, we celebrated our 90th year 
of providing healthcare services  
to the community.

 
Of course, none of these 
accomplishments would have  
been possible without you, our  
supportive and dedicated community 
of patients, families, donors,  
businesses, friends, and more! 
 
As we look forward to the year  
ahead we hope we can count on your 
continued support of our small but 
mighty hospital so we may continue  
to pursue our highest priority 
endeavors which are highlighted on 
page 17. 
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A family of  
Moxie riders on 
the Rail Trail.

With gratitude,

 
 
Trish Rick
VP Development & Marketing

Striving for a good day of play FORE Copley. 
Michael Stengel of ‘Team Duff’ focuses on 
making the putt with teammates Liam Gannon, 
MD and Andy Duff, RN watching.
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Retirement 
Meet Merri and Brian Greenia. They’ve 
been members of the Greater  
Morrisville community for over 60 
years, and like nearly everyone else  
in town, they have a story about 
Copley Hospital.

Merri is a retired educator - which is 
using the word “retired” a little loosely 
- and Brian is a past employee of 
CarQuest Auto Parts, formerly  
Maynard Auto Supply, where he 
worked for over 40 years as a  
general and regional manager. 

During her 42-plus years in education, 
Merri took on more than a few roles. 
She taught social studies and math at 
Peoples Academy for five years. She 
served as both a teacher and principal 
at Wolcott Elementary for 25 years, 
during which time Wolcott went from 
being one of the lowest performing 
schools in the region to a top- 
performing demonstration school 
for educators across the state. After 
leaving Wolcott, Merri went  
to Craftsbury where she spent  
another 12 years before finally  
retiring as Principal.

“Then I got bored,” she said. “When 
you’ve spent your life around  
kids, sitting quietly in retirement 
somewhere just doesn’t feel quite 
right. So, I signed up to substitute 
teach, and I just finished a long-term 
assignment with a class of 
second graders. It was an  
absolute blast!”

Brian spent his career in the auto  
industry, but also served on the 
Morrisville Board of Selectmen for 
26 years, many as its Chairperson. 
And like Merri, Brian is not one to sit 
quietly. He is not one to talk much 
about his volunteer work, but Merri 
was happy to oblige.

“He wouldn’t have told you this,” she 
said, “but for the past eleven years, 
Brian’s been coordinating and driving 
Veterans down to their appointments 
at the VA Hospital in White River 
Junction. It’s something many of 
them can’t do for themselves, and it 
makes him happy to be able to help.”

“I’m just grateful to have something 
to do,” he admitted. “I don’t sit 
around well either.”

So how do these two retirees - and 
again, we use that word loosely - 
manage to stay so active? A lot of it 
has to do with Copley Hospital.

Merri recently got a full hip  
replacement at Mansfield Orthopaedics 
and was amazed at the level of care 
and compassion she received. “Dr.  
Antell and his entire staff were  
wonderful,” she said. “If you can 
believe it, I went in for surgery in the 
morning - a full hip replacement - 
and was back in my own house later 
that day. My recovery went well and 
within a month I was ready to start 
working with kids again. Believe me, 

you don’t spend a day keeping up 
with second graders on the hip I had. 
Getting that new hip was literally life 
changing. The doctors, staff, physical 
therapists and nurses at Mansfield 
Orthopaedics and Copley Hospital are 
truly wonderful.”

Brian too, has spent a little time  
at Copley. 

“You could say that I’m quite fond 
of Copley’s ER department,” Brian 
laughed. “I’ve been there more than 
a few times for a number of different 
reasons. And each time it seems like 
I get Dr. Nigro, who is absolutely 
amazing. He pinpoints the problem 
and gets me back on track each time. 
The whole ER staff is spectacular and 
we are so lucky to have a hospital of 
this caliber just eleven minutes away.”

Eleven minutes?

“When you need emergency medical 
care,” Brian said, “you don’t measure 
the distance to the hospital in miles. 
You measure it in minutes. That  
wonderful, well-equipped, fully- 
staffed, and compassionate ER is just 
eleven minutes away. And I sleep a lot 
better at night knowing that.”

He also sleeps better thanks to his 
weekly trips to Copley Rehab, where 
he exercises and keeps himself in 
shape. “Peter, Steve, Margaret…the 
whole crew there at Rehab are just 
fantastic,” he said. “I wouldn’t have 
the mobility and freedom I do if it 
weren’t for them.”

Merri and Brian Greenia: continuous 
participants in the Morrisville  
community, grateful for nearby  
Copley Hospital, and looking forward 
to a long and healthy “retirement.”
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Investing in Copley  
- a Strategic Move 
Strategic plans are nothing new. Most 
organizations use them to define their 
values and carry out their mission  
and vision statements. Copley has  
operated under a strategic plan for 
years, but its most recent version, which 
runs through 2024, takes a more  
comprehensive approach than some of 
our prior plans.

“Strategic plans help guide an  
organization to invest thoughtfully in 
key areas,” says CEO Joseph Woodin. 
 “It is so important right now for Copley 
to invest in its people, its infrastructure, 
its equipment, and its quality reputation.”  

“Over the past two years, Copley has 
experienced growth like we have never 
seen before. COVID resulted in an  
increase of patients coming to Copley 
for their care from outside our  
service area, and we have also had a  
significant influx of new residents  
moving into Lamoille County. We need 
to recalibrate to meet the growing 
demand,” noted Woodin.

The four pillars of the Board-approved 
strategic plan are:

•	Financial Sustainability -  
improving and maintaining  
Copley’s financial health; 

•	Exceptional Quality - providing  
a safe, respectful, and reliable  
experience for all patients  
and caregivers; 

•	Workforce & Culture - developing 
and maintaining a workforce that 
supports our mission; and 

•	Keeping Care Local - maintaining 
appropriate care in the community.

“Over the past decade,” Woodin said, 
“we fell behind on addressing capital 
improvements. Budgets were tight and 
monies were directed to solve other 
more pressing needs.  So, in some 
cases, we are now catching up on past 
projects. Our new MRI Suite is a good 
example of that. At more than 12 years 
old, the MRI should have been replaced 
some time ago. Looking forward, we’ll 
be improving and growing our service 
offerings, continuing to build  
community partnerships, and enhancing 
care coordination with providers.” 

Woodin pointed to a number of  
investments that are either absolutely 
critical or highlight future opportunities, 
and chief among them is re-fitting and 
reorganizing our physical plant. 
“Copley’s main building was constructed 
in the late 1950s,” he noted, “which 
really limits our renovation options. If 
you can imagine a series of standing 
dominos, you have to knock one down 
to knock the next one down and so on. 
And that is ultimately how Copley  
has to tackle most of our current  
renovation projects.”

To address its space-related needs,  
Copley established a Facilities  
Improvement Fund, and with  
community support, it will help to  
defray the costs to the hospital.  
Here’s a list of projects slated for 2023:

1.	 Building a new Central Sterile 
Reprocessing area to keep up with 
growing surgical cases; 

2.	 Move the Infusion Center,  
allowing us to create an  
additional Operating Room;    

3.	 Relocate Respiratory and Sleep  
Lab to house the Infusion Center; 

4.	 Create one additional outpatient/
same day surgical room; 

5.	 Complete site work and construct  
a new Mansfield Orthopaedics  
Clinic in Waterbury; 

6.	 Continue to enhance our Information 
Technology infrastructure; and 

7.	 Establish an on-site Simulation and 
Training Center to support  
continuing education.

“We make ourselves better through 
re-investment,” Woodin concluded.  
“The result will be a vibrant and  
growing organization that is  
attracting not only the best healthcare 
professionals, but also new patients and 
further strengthening our ability  
to serve and care for those in need.”

Some members of our Infusion Center’s care team.

Nursing education includes mock code blues 
using a simulation mannequin.

A rendering of the new Mansfield 
Orthopaedics Waterbury Clinic.



Copley is so pleased to welcome the 
following clinical and administrative 
members to the family:

Ruthie Adams	 	
Nutritional Services 

In January, we 
welcomed  
Ruthie Adams, 
Administrative 
Coordinator for 
Environmental 
Services and  
Nutritional Services. Before joining 
Team Copley, Ruthie managed day 
to day operations for the Visitor 
Center and Quarry Tours at Rock of 
Ages. For twelve years prior to that, 
she served as Environmental Service 
Manager/Catering Manager at Gifford 
Medical Center, managing a staff of 
twenty-eight on two campus locations.  
 
Frederick Druck	 	  
IT Systems Engineer 

Fred joined our 
Information  
Technology (IT) 
team in January.  
Fred is a technically 
minded individual 
with a passion for 

computer networks, security and 
troubleshooting. He graduated from 
Pima College in Arizona with a BS 
in Computer Science. Prior to 
Copley, he worked for Sprint 
where he developed, trained, and 
implemented policies and procedures 
for a new customer service  
department. There he maintained a 
90% and better customer satisfaction 
rating. Fred is CompTIA A+, Network 
and Security certified.
 
Nadia Fletcher, NP	  
Nurse Practitioner, Cardiology 

In February, Copley’s 
Cardiology team  
welcomed Nurse 
Practitioner Nadia 
Fletcher. Nadia 
earned her Nurse 
Practitioner degree 

through the University of Vermont 
Medical Center where she graduated 
with honors. Prior to Copley, Nadia 
worked on the cardiac unit at UVM.  
In 2020, as a NP, Nadia transitioned 
to providing inpatient general and 
interventional cardiology care. Nadia’s 
focus at Copley includes stress testing 
and clinic follow-up appointments. In 
addition to working closely with Drs. 
Kunin and Hayes, she works with 
Cardiac Sonographer Bryna Sikora.
 
Michael Hayes, MD 	 
Cardiologist 

The newest 
member of Copley’s 
Cardiology team is 
Michael Hayes, MD, 
who brings nearly 30 
years of experience 
in the medical field, 

with more than 20 of those in the 
practice of Cardiology. He graduated 
from the University of Vermont College 
of Medicine in 1996 and completed his 
residency and fellowship at Fletcher 
Allen Health Center. He is board  
certified in Cardiovascular Disease. In  
addition to General Cardiology  
care, he has extensive experience in 
Adult Congenital Heart Disease,  
Interventional Cardiology, and Cardiac 
Electrophysiology. Dr. Hayes has worked 
for North Country Cardiology and  
North Country Hospital, Dartmouth- 
Hitchcock, and the University  
of Vermont Health Network.

Cody Hodgson, PA	
Physician Assistant, Mansfield 
Orthopaedics 

In July, Cody Hodgson 
joined the Mansfield 
Orthopaedics team at 
the Waterbury Clinic 
working closely with 
John Macy, MD. 

Cody attended 
Norwich University, where he majored 
in Sports Medicine, and received his 
Bachelor of Science in Biology from 
Castleton State College. In 2019, 

Cody graduated from Clarkson 
University’s Physician Assistant (PA) 
Studies program. There, his rotations  
included Emergency Medicine,  
Neurology, Pediatrics, Women’s 
Health, Behavioral Health, and  
General Surgery.  
Cody’s most recent work experience 
was with Syracuse Orthopedic  
Specialists at St. Joseph’s Hospital 
where he served as first assist in 
orthopedic surgeries.

Scott Lamberti, RN	
Birthing Center 

Copley Hospital’s 
Birthing Center 
welcomed Scott 
Lamberti to the 
nurse birthing team 
in January.  
 
In 2016, Scott  

received his Certificate of Practical 
Nursing from Vermont Technical 
College (VTC) followed by his 
Associate of Science degree in 
Nursing in 2017. Prior to Copley, 
Scott worked as a LDRP Nurse  
(Labor, Delivery, Recovery, Postpartum) 
on the Women and Children’s Unit 
at the University of Vermont Health 
Network, Central Vermont Medical 
Center. Scott is certified as a  
Lactation Counselor, Child Birth  
Educator, and by the Neonatal  
Resuscitation Program.
 
Kevin McNamara, DPM		
Podiatry, Mansfield Orthopaedics 

Copley Hospital is 
pleased to welcome 
Kevin McNamara, 
D.P.M. to Mansfield 
Orthopaedics. He 
comes to us from 
Central Vermont 
Medical Center.   
Dr. McNamara earned his Bachelor  
of Science in Biology from Drexel 
University in 1985 and Doctor of 
Podiatric Medicine from Temple  
University School of Podiatric  
Medicine in Philadelphia, PA in 1989. 
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He did his residency in Podiatric  
Surgery at Frankford Hospitals, also 
in Philadelphia. Following his  
residency, Dr. McNamara came to 
Vermont and has worked at several 
hospitals since his arrival. He founded 
podiatry departments at two hospitals 
and developed podiatry at a third  
hospital, creating three highly  
successful practices. He’s been  
affiliated with Gifford Medical Center 
since 1990, and Cottage Hospital in 
Townshend since 1992.

Grace Thompson	  
Clinic Manager, The Women’s Center 

In February, The 
Women’s Center 
welcomed Grace 
Thompson as 
Clinic Manager.

Grace is originally 
from Maryland and 
developed a love for Vermont while 
attending the University of Vermont. 
After graduation, she moved to 
Florida to complete a Master’s degree 
in Health Promotion & Exercise 

Physiology. During her time there, 
she worked for a health and wellness 
clinic training clients and growing the  
practice. This experience inspired 
Grace to complete her Master’s 
degree in Healthcare Administration. 
In her role as Clinic Manager, Grace 
has responsibility for all administrative 
aspects for The Women’s Center. 
 
Sarah Waterman, MD 	  
General Surgeon 
General Surgeon Sarah Waterman, 
MD joins Drs. 
Donald Dupuis  
and Courtney  
Olmsted in  
offering clinic and 
emergency care to 
our patients. 
Dr. Waterman grew up in East 
Montpelier. She attended college at 
the State University of New York at 
Albany, was Phi Beta Kappa and  
graduated summa cum laude with 
a BA in Public Policy. She received a  
Master of Public Administration in 

public health from the University of 
North Carolina at Chapel Hill. She 
graduated from the University of 
Vermont College of Medicine and 
completed her surgical training  
residency at the Mountain Area Health 
Education Center / Mission Hospital in 
Asheville, North Carolina. 

Retiring from Copley
We also bid a fond farewell to those 
retiring this year from Copley with  
30 years or more of service and  
dedication. We thank you. 
 
Wendy Andres, RN	  
35 years. Birthing Center Nurse

Leila Cross	 	  
46 years. Laboratory Scientist
 
Regina Foy, RN	 	  
30 years. The Women’s Center Nurse

Karin Vossler	 	  
35 years. Radiology Technician
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Leila Cross pictured with Pathologist Armando 
Ciampa, MD; Director of Laboratory Services 
Amy Shopland and Laboratory Supervisor 
Karen Broderick.



5,948
Patients Days of care
(including observation)

172 

  Births

174,444
Lab Procedures

14,523
 Rehab Therapy Hours

13,111
 Emergency Room Visits
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PATIENTS
BY COUNTY

FY 2022
Lamoille 
74,160

Orleans 

11,184

Caledonia
9,234

Washington
8,350Chittenden

9,803

Franklin
2,860

Other 
Vermont
Counties
1,490

Out of State
& Country
3,263

EXPENSES
FY 2022

52%
Salaries & Benefits

40%
Supplies & Other

3%
Depreciation  

& Amortization

5%
Medicaid

Provider Tax

PAYER MIX
FY 2022

44%
Medicare

38%
Commercial

2%
Self Pay

16%
Medicaid

    	 In Patient   	Out Patient   	 Total
Morrisville                            	 359 	 23,895  	 24,254
Hyde Park (North)*	 201 	 11,304  	 11,505
Stowe 	 148 	 10,827 	 10,975
Johnson 	 145 	 9,493 	 9,638
Hardwick (East)* 	 165 	 8,470 	 8,635
Wolcott 	 107 	 6,925 	 7,032
Eden (Mills)* 	 74 	 4,192 	 4,266
Craftsbury (Common)* 	 70 	 3,553 	 3,623
Jeffersonville 	 46 	 3,144	 3,190
Barre (East, South)* 	 14 	 2,638 	 2,652
Waterbury (Center)* 	 29 	 2,424 	 2,453
Greensboro (Bend)* 	 58 	 2,003 	 2,061
Burlington (South)* 	 19 	 1,848 	 1,867
Waterville 	 35 	 1,448 	 1,483
Montpelier (East, North)* 	 16 	 1,403 	 1,419
Lowell 	 15 	 1,344 	 1,359
Essex (Junction)* 	 20 	 1,302 	 1,322
Cambridge 	 9 	 1,155 	 1,164
Lake Elmore 	 9 	 1,018  	 1,027 
Belvidere Center 	 10 	 706 	 716
Other VT Towns (176) 	 224 	 16,216 	 16,440
Out Of State (49) 	 85 	 2,805 	 2,890
Other Country (20) 	 1 	 372 	 373
Total 	 1,859 	 118,485 	 120,344
* - denotes combined similar zip codes
 
 

Patients by Zip Code FY 2022

For many hospitals and health systems 
nationwide, 2022 was one of the most 
difficult years financially, since the start 
of the pandemic. Copley continues to 
successfully mitigate consequences 
from the pandemic that include labor 
and supply chain shortages. We  
remain steadfast in our ability to  
manage expenses judiciously despite 
these challenges. Most hospitals in  
Vermont experienced an operating loss 
this year. Copley was able to contain 
losses far better than many Vermont 
healthcare organizations. 
Labor shortages continue to be a key 
factor of increased expenses. The need 
for contracted services, the majority 
being traveling nurses, has enabled 
Copley to provide the high level of care 
of which we pride ourselves. 
High patient volumes, most notably,  
in our in-patient and emergency  
department (ED), have helped  
operating revenue. Copley continues  
to experience increased patient  
activity, especially in the ED, with 
higher numbers of elderly and mental 
health patients awaiting placement to 
appropriate facilities.   
Overall, while the healthcare  
environment is challenging, Copley 
remains on sound financial footing  
and we embrace the new fiscal year 
with enthusiasm and ready to meet 
new challenges.



Assets				                 FY 2022               FY 2021

  Operating Cash and Cash Equivalents	          $16,667,414         $28,746,978  

  Net Accounts Receivable	         	          $13,385,121         $11,865,621  

  Inventories	  	                          $2,620,459            $2,591,156 

  Prepaid Expenses	 		              $2,358,579           $2,593,237 

  Assets Limited To Use	                                   -                       $145,744

  Net Capital Assets	                        $31,324,543         $28,884,098 

  Donor restricted assets	                          $6,250,022            $5,760,289  

  Deferred compensation	                          $3,200,901            $3,766,248 

Total assets	                                   $75,807,039       $84,353,372 
	

Liabilities	

  Accounts Payable & Accrued Expenses	             $6,930,675            $9,857,539  

  Accrued Payroll & Related Expenses	             $3,911,923            $6,105,258 

  Estimated Third-Party Payer Settlements         $3,220,700             $3,080,000 

  Deferred Compensation	                          $3,200,901            $3,766,248 

  Long-Term Debt	                                      $10,313,989            $6,738,513 

  Restricted Net Assets	                          $6,250,022            $5,760,290 

  Unrestricted Net Assets	                        $41,412,107         $40,721,755  

  COVID 19 - Advances	                              $566,722           $8,323,769 

Total Liabilities & Net Assets	          $75,807,039         $84,353,372 

1,567
 Patient Admissions

33,416
Radiology Services

233,298
Pounds of Laundry

7,205
Volunteer Hours

3,706
Surgical Visits 
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Revenue & Expenses
Revenue                                    	              FY 2022               FY 2021

  Total Gross Revenues                     	        $154,640,808       $145,577,121

  Less: Charges not paid by payers	        ($64,450,979)      ($62,359,835)

  Less: Bad Debts	                                    ($4,412,309)         ($2,633,716)

  Less: Charity Care                      	         ($1,466,700)	  ($862,902)

  Plus: Other Operating Revenue	         $10,353,577         $13,186,150

Total Operating Revenue	         $94,664,397       $92,906,818

Expenses

  Salaries & Benefits	                        $49,378,259         $44,284,771

  Supplies & Other	                                     $36,931,694         $33,842,475

  Depreciation & Amortization	            $2,917,574           $4,279,649

  Medicaid Provider Tax	                          $5,033,798           $4,101,251

  Insurance	                                           $890,430           $1,598,440

  Interest		                                           $183,648	     $84,094

Total Expenses                                  $95,335,403       $88,190,680
Operating Income (loss)	                            ($671,006)          $4,716,138

Non-Operating Revenue		             $1,361,358           $5,321,512

Net Income                                                     $690,352         $10,037,650

Balance Sheet       

    	 In Patient   	Out Patient   	 Total
Morrisville                            	 359 	 23,895  	 24,254
Hyde Park (North)*	 201 	 11,304  	 11,505
Stowe 	 148 	 10,827 	 10,975
Johnson 	 145 	 9,493 	 9,638
Hardwick (East)* 	 165 	 8,470 	 8,635
Wolcott 	 107 	 6,925 	 7,032
Eden (Mills)* 	 74 	 4,192 	 4,266
Craftsbury (Common)* 	 70 	 3,553 	 3,623
Jeffersonville 	 46 	 3,144	 3,190
Barre (East, South)* 	 14 	 2,638 	 2,652
Waterbury (Center)* 	 29 	 2,424 	 2,453
Greensboro (Bend)* 	 58 	 2,003 	 2,061
Burlington (South)* 	 19 	 1,848 	 1,867
Waterville 	 35 	 1,448 	 1,483
Montpelier (East, North)* 	 16 	 1,403 	 1,419
Lowell 	 15 	 1,344 	 1,359
Essex (Junction)* 	 20 	 1,302 	 1,322
Cambridge 	 9 	 1,155 	 1,164
Lake Elmore 	 9 	 1,018  	 1,027 
Belvidere Center 	 10 	 706 	 716
Other VT Towns (176) 	 224 	 16,216 	 16,440
Out Of State (49) 	 85 	 2,805 	 2,890
Other Country (20) 	 1 	 372 	 373
Total 	 1,859 	 118,485 	 120,344
* - denotes combined similar zip codes
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Copley Hospital is grateful to the following individuals and organizations that supported our not-for-profit 
community hospital in Fiscal Year 2022 (October 1, 2021 – September 30, 2022). In addition to the donors 
listed, we extend thanks to our many anonymous donors.
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Founders Society
$50,000 and Greater
Anonymous
Hawk Rock Foundation
Lucy Downing Nisbet Charitable Fund,  
Bank of America, N.A., Co-Trustee
Howard A. Manosh
Miles and Patrice Mushlin 
The Freeman Foundation

Philanthropists
$20,000 to $49,999 

Alexander Hamilton Copley Trust
Capital Group
Copley Hospital Auxiliary
Francie and John Downing  
George and Inez Lengvari
David and Debbie Schoop
Union Bank 

President’s Circle
$10,000 - $19,999
Oneal and Margaret Demars, Jr.		
Marcel and Caroline Elefant		
Van and Jane Harissis		
Mrs. Barbara M. Jordan		
Bonnie Knight		
Susan and Bob Titterton 
Joseph Woodin		

 
 

Benefactors	  
$5,000-$9,999
Robert Bleimeister and Elise McKenna
Community National Bank
Connor Contracting, Inc.
Michael Kontos
Michael and Barbara Krancer
Frances McCune and Robert Burley
Polly A. Levee Charitable Trust
Marilyn and Skip Rosskam
Stella B. Sargent
Tamarack Fund
Melissa and David Wolf
Oran Young and Gail Osherenko
 
Patrons
$2,500-$4,999
Marclay Davis
Dr. Donald and Liza Dupuis
Tom and Mary Evslin,  
  Evslin Family Foundation
Frederika and Edward French, Jr.
Judy Geer and Richard Dreissigacker
Joan and David Genser
Deborah Pomeroy  
  and Ruthanne Rust
The Richards Group
David J. and Ann Louise Santos
David and Janet Silverman
VT COVID-19 Response Fund  
  of the Vermont Community Foundation
Chris and Jennifer Walton

Fellows
$1,000 to $2,499
Alchemy Brewing Stowe, LLC
Jill and Carl Baker
Gary and Nancy Banks
Benoit Electric Inc.
Henry and Joan Binder
Paul and Kathy Bosland
Mike and Anne Cassidy
Armando Ciampa, MD  
Coca-Cola Northeast
Dr. David and Mary Jean Coddaire
Concept2
Katherine L. Coppock
Bill and Ginger Cotton
Denise Burt Cushwa
Christi Ruschp Dickinson  
  and C. Patten Dickinson
John and Julie Egenberg
Betsy and Will Ellis
Arthur Gardiner
Ken and Janet Gibbons
Robert and Jana Giordano
Karen and George Gowen
Robert and Regina Gramss
Phil Gray
Brian and Merri Greenia
Sam and Lorna Guy
Richard and Susan Hart
HUB International New England LLC
Thomas and Natalie Hubbs
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Jenisch
Travis Knapp, CRNA
Barbara and John Koier
Linda Kramer  
  and Peter Kramer, P.T., D.Ed
Adam and Jane Kunin
Lady Gibbons
Laura Levering
Dr. Steven Levine and Judith Wine
Lindenmeyr Family
Jennifer Lucas and John Schweizer
John Macy, M.D.
Bunny and Peter Merrill
 

Hospitalist Steve Levine, MD and Chief Medical  
Officer Donald Dupuis, MD talking golf strategy.

A fun and informative wine tasting at the Stowe  
Art, Wine & Food sponsored by Cork Restaurant  
& Natural Wine Shop.
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Dr. and Mrs. James Mogan
Margaret Morris
NFP Property & Casualty Service Inc.
Dr. Courtney Olmsted  
  and Dr. Nancy Johnson
Doug and Mary Philipsen
Lori and Tim Profota
Trish Rick
Tina and Randy Ross
Elizabeth J. Rossetti
Janice Roy and Steven Young
Carolyn Ruschp and Walter Levering Jr.
Sue Sargent
Scott & Partners, Inc.
Janet Showers and Day Patterson
David and Barbara Siegel
‘Cilla and Nat Smith
Shapleigh Smith  
  and Dr. Melissa Volansky
John and Tina Springer-Miller,  
  The Springer-Miller Family Foundation
Pamela Stanyon
Mr. and Mrs. Bayne Stevenson
William and Lisa Stevenson
Wayne Stockbridge
Stowe Rotary Club  
Carl and Diane Szlachetka 
The James E. Robinson Foundation Inc 
Hilaire D. Thomas
Chris Towne and Alberto Ramirez
True Bleu Charitable Fund
Katharine Veerman
Lisa Washburn
Bill and Claire Westermann
William T. and Marie J. Henderson  
  Foundation, Inc.
Elsa Williams
Diane J. Zeller		

Supporters 
$500-$999
Action Collection Agency of Boston
Michael and Judith Alexander
Susan Bartlett
Anita and Ezra Beinhaker
David Bisbee, MD  
  and Tamara Bisbee, PsyD
Peter Bourne
Bourne’s Energy
T.H. and S.C. Breen
Lucile Adams Brink
Butternut Mountain Farm,  
  The Marvin Family
C.P.S.I.
Erin M. Carroll
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Chauvin
Theodate Coates
Dr. Theodore O. Cochran
Robin Cutler
Merna DeCoveny
Jon R. Eggleston
Phyllis Engelking
Francis Favreau
Carol and Frank Ferrante
FORVIS
Fraternal Order of Eagles,  
  Green Mountain Aerie 3210 Inc.
Lois M. Frey
Peter and Mary Given
Omar and Becky Graddock
Clive Gray and Nancy Hill
Grenier Engineering, P.C.
Paul Gruhler and Jane Marlin
Guy’s Farm and Yard
H.P. Cummings  
  Construction Company
Eudalia P. Hicks
David and Trina Hosmer
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Jennings
Dr. John Kaeding
Lanny King
Francis and Minda LaFountain
Richard Litchfield
MMR, LLC
John Madden
Darsey and Joseph Moon
Moville PAB Properties LLC

Elaine and Jeff Nichols
Northeast Delta Dental
Sue H. Osborn
Christy Patt
James and Carol Peterman
Dean Pineles and Kristinal Stahlbrand
Jacqueline Rosenbloom
William and Cherry Rowell
Jesse Schloff
Susan Slater Family Fund
Sarah C. Smith
Mary C. Speare
Alice and Lee Spencer
John and Anne Steel
Sunset Motor Inn
Mark and Susan Sutton
SymQuest Group, Inc
Mr. and Mrs. A. Scott Taylor
TSI Contractors Inc. 
Brian R. Thomsitt
Vermont Green Printing LLC 
Susan Vicinelli
Jess Voyer

Copley’s Meg, Erin and Karen selling tickets for the 
Stowe Art, Wine and Food wine pull.

Abigail with Dr. Nick 
Antell at the Hospital’s 
Employee Giving Tree.
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David and Renee Wahler
Margaret Walker
Joe and Bonnie Wauters
Warren and Rosemarie West
Linda Hazen and Stephen Yanow

Associates
$250 to $499

Allegiance Benefit Plan Management, Inc.
Lynn and Mary Altadonna
Dawn Andrews
Dr. Nicholas Antell
Stew and Becky Arnold
Stephen and Janice Ashley
Kathy and Joe Atencio
David Bertrand
Donald P. Blake, Jr. Inc.
Henry L. Busetti
Cellars at Jasper Hill
Allison Christie
John and Melanie Clarke
Debra Clifton
Avril and Nathan Cochran
John and Patricia Connor
Joshua Dalmer
Ian and Felicité Davidson

Chris and Penny Davis
Nicholas and Elizabeth Deane
Dedalus Wine Shop,  
  Market and Wine Bar
Beverly Vahlteich DeLaney
Demars Properties, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Leighton Detora
Mr. Robert F. Dobbin
Katrina Dornseifer
John and Rachel Duffy
Mr. Roger L. Easton Jr.
John and Judy Farmer
Kristina and Walter Frame
Freeman French Freeman, Inc.
Fork & Gavel
John and Mary Frost
Daniel and Robin Gauthier
Girl Scout Troop 60278
Maureen Goldring
Donald and Margot Hall
Hannaford
JoAnn Hanowski
Betsy Harper and Jeff Sparks
Fred and Nancy Harries 
Mr. Xavier Hernandez
Leah Hollenberger and Chris Demars
Valerie W. Hollis
Ida S. Thorp Charitable Trust 
David Ingerson
Justin Johnson
Catherine and Stuart Johnstone
Jeffrey and Meg Kauffman
Lucy G. Keefe
Evangeline S. Kelly

Maureen Kilfoyle
Kathleen Kolb
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Lanphear
Richard Lovett, Jr.
Stephanie and Nick Lussier
Paul and Karen Malvese
Pauline Manosh
Manufacturing Solutions Inc.
Frances Melcher
Jaye C. Melcher
John and Millie Merrill
Caren Merson
John and Karen Miller
Mumley Engineering, Inc.
Bob and Kathy Neilson
Mrs. William Nicely
Sandy Nisenholtz
Gary and Shelley Nolan

John and Maureen Odonnell
Robert and Laura Pelosi
Dave and Ellie Peters
Gary Poff
George and Nancy Putnam
Pat Robins and Lisa Schamberg
Ed and Ruth Ann Rogers
Catherine G. Ross
David and Ruth Roy
Allison Ruschp
Carole Russell
Richard Sargent
Helen Schneider  
Marcie Scudder
H. Clay and Katherine Simpson
Barrett Singer
Richard and Anne Smith 
Shapleigh and Peggy Smith
Smugglers’ Notch

Moxie riders Hannah, Michele and Laura at the 
Earl Grey Road sag.

Stowe Art, Wine and Food guest, 
Elise McKenna (center) with  
Copley’s Jenn and Mary Ann.

Locals Sam and Lorna Guy, David and Janet 
Silverman and Ken and Janet Gibbons at the 
Stowe Art, Wine and Food event.
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The Benevity Community  
  Impact Fund
The Flower Project 
The Honorable H. E. Van Benthuysen   
  and Doreen Blake
The Weller Family
Walt Towslee
Jackie Washburn 
Peter and Katherine Watson 
Philip and Anne Watson Bongiorno
Judy and Bill Whitman

Contributors
$100-$249

Robert Adsit, III
Beverly Albert
Stephen and Jane Alpert
Gary L. Anderson
Wendy Andres
Paul and Barbara Annetts
Rufus Ansley
Catherine M. Antley
Allan Armbruster
Dr. Bob Arnot
Brian Aros, MD
Spencer and Nancy Baker
Charles Baraw, Jr.
Stephen Barker
Thomas T. Beach
Hillel Becker
Paul and Barbara Bertocci
Faith Bieler 
Hesterly Black
Donald and Julie Blake
Whitney Blauvelt
Steve and Gail Blumsack
Wendy Bombard
Michael V. Bonvicino

Henry and Carol Borst
Dusty Boynton
Benjamin Brayton
Gloria J. Breisach
Andrea Brightenbach  
  - Heather Hollow Farms 
Dorothy Brodmann
Philip P. Brown
Norman Burrell
Trish Buyer
Lucy and Clark Callender
Casella Waste System, Inc.  
Sarah Chevalier
Joseph and Florence Ciccolo
Jeff and Kris Clarke,  
  Edelweiss Mountain Deli
Clear Chem
Kathy and Greg Clute
Beth Putnam Cole
Kelly and Kevin Colling
Philip Cook
Melissa Coughlin
Joseph and Anne Cresci
Gardner and Judy Dales
Sheila A. Darrah
Mrs. Jeanne A. D’Elia
Steven and Kathy Demars
George E. Deming, III
Ralph DesLauriers
Debra and Michael Dewey
Brian and Nan Doyal
Heather Drake
Kenneth and Diane Duclos
Andrew and Stacey Duff
Sarah Duval
Ellison Appraisal Associates LLC, 
Bruce Ellison
Rick and Linda Ely
Dr. and Mrs. Arthur J. Esswein
Mrs. Monica S. Farrington
Arthur and Yvonne Felgar
Stephen L. Ferber
Mr. and Mrs. M.S. Fernandez
Chip Fiess
Mike Flaherty, CRNA
Jennifer L. Fowler
Jim Fredericks
G.W. Tatro Construction, Inc.

Liam and Annie Gannon
Douglas and Sandi-Jo Geller
Stephen and Kathleen Gillen 
Pauline Gobis
Jim Goldsmith and Kim Kaufman
Dean Goodermote
Paul and Linda Goodrich
Tabare Gowon
Daniel Granstaff
Harold S. Gray
Ms. Harriet Grenier
Thomas and Mary Groom
Gary Guggemos
Doug Hailey
Handy Toyota/Handy Chevrolet
Norman and Jane Hanson
Kenneth Harvey and Debra Slayton
Dr. Patrick E. Heaghney
Colleen Heaslip
Jeff and Maureen Hebert
Mr. Cornelis Heijn
Nathan Hemmer, M.D.  
  and Megan Lea, M.D.
Ellen Hill
Tyler Hirchak 

Jim and Robi Hodge 
Karel M. Hrbacek
Janis Iovanella
Richard and Marcia Johannesen
Kurt Johnson
Travis and Shirley Jorde
K.A. Harvey’s Manufactured Housing
Ann Keane
Gail Kiesler
Lisa Kimball
Susanne Kimmerly
Nancy Kingman

Moxie riders back from a great ride.

Gloria Wing, Kathy Wilder and Judy Stancliff 
enjoy reminiscing at the 90th Celebration.
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Linus and Judith Kinner
Rona Klein
William Kropelin
Denise E. Lambert
Ted and Kim Lambert
James and Anne Lampman
Megan Larkin

Rhett and Sherida LaRose
Jodie Legacy
Rosaire and June Levesque
Tom and Irene Light
Elise Limoge and Christopher Bartlett
Margaret Lipscomb
Mary Paul Loomis
Walter and Diane Looney
Richard Mahoney
Elaine V. Makos
Loren Manosh
Marlene Manosh
Paul and Patricia Marchand
Bob and Amy Marshall
Sally Martel
Douglas W. and Susanne C. Masson
Curtis A. Mayo
James McCarthy
Mike and Kathy McCole
Helen McElroy
Robert McEwen
Betty McGill
Stewart and Sheila McLean
John J. Mech, MD
Shannon Mercurio
Donald and Susan Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn C. Mink
Renee Mitchell
Sandra Montgomery
Paul Morimanno

Marilyn Mossen
Gordon Munson
Dale and Kandy Neil 
John Nichols
Nichols & Associates, PC
Wendell Noble
Peter and Sally Nolan
Richard and Cathy Norman
Daniel and Amy Kolb Noyes
Linda and Richard Olson
Dan and Barbara Orlovsky
Cameron C. Page
Hannah and Ian Paradee
Bob and Wendy Parrish
Janine Parsons
Megan Paterson-Brown
Ivan and Sonia Pelov
Dana and Diann Percy
Mr. and Mrs. Neil Perlin
Walter and Dorothy Pesaresi
Teresa Pete
Joan and Paul Petrolito
Terry Phillips
Frederick Pierce
Francis L. Pinard, O.D.
Willard and Sylvia Pope
Francis Potter
David and Glenna Pound
Joanne and Michael Priestley
Jeanmarie Prunty, MD
Adam and Rachel Putnam
Eleanor Randall 
Mr. Matthew S. Reed
Jeanette Ring
Jim Roberts
Marcel Rocheleau
Andres Roomet, M.D.
Theodore and Nancy Rossi
Elizabeth P. Rouse
Margaret Rowell and Saul Trevino
Victoria Russell
Carolyn L. Ryan
Richard and Prudence Ryea
Katie St. Pierre
Lucille Ste-Marie
Bethany and Timothy Sargent
John Sargent and Caroline McKinney
Robert J. Schulz

Jane Sequist
Judy and Dick Shanley
Kristen Sharpless and Michael Snyder
Bernard and Janet Sheltra
Andrea and Alan Sheredy 
Amy Shopland
Mr. and Mrs. Jon Shreter
Olea Smith-Kaland
Mr. and Mrs. Kermit R. Spaulding
Jane Sprenger
Dennis and Ashley Stalter
Ronald and Judy Stancliff
John and Anne Steel
Pamela M. Stengel
Robert and Judith Sterns
Robert Stevens
Cynthia A. Stockwell
John and Marcia Stone
Stanley and Helen Stoney
Art and Sue Stukey
Patricia Ann Sullivan

Michael and Meike Sweatman 
Nancy and Carroll Sweeney 
Dawn and Kenneth Sweetser
Irwin and Sara Tauben
Tanya D. Thomas
Alan and Ellen Thorndike
Herbert and Janice Tilley
Marie Tomberg
Jack and Ellen Travelstead
Mark Vojtko, CRNA
George and Patricia von Trapp
Karen Walker Beecher 
Douglass and Marjorie Washburn
James Watson
Richard and Sally Watts
Dana and Deborah Wehe
Barbara and Francis Welch
Rick Wells

Scramble players Kristen, Dr. Nick Antell  
and Hannah.

Supporting our local community. One of many 
food trucks during the summer months at Copley.
 



Jeffrey and Jane White
Michael Wickenden  
  and Deborah Wheeler
Gloria Wing
Charles V. Wolf
Jena S. Wood
Laurie Wood
George and Helen Wright
Paula Yankauskas
Gordon Young and Jeanne Thurston
Wayne and Mary Young
Allison Zevallos
Ronna and Arny Ziegel

Legacy Circle
Jenneke Barton      
Benjamin Campbell      
Arthur Dana      
Paul Decelle      
Oneal Demars      
Jack Drowne      
Virginia Eddy      
George Fearons, III      
Eleanor Garland      
Sumner House      
Ida S. Thorpe Charitable Trust    
James Kelley      
Gerald J. Kirchner      
Jane Lande  
Lucy Downing Nisbet Charitable    
  Fund, Bank of America, NA-Co-Trust     
Dorothy Marsha      
Jaye Melcher  
  and Dr. John Bohnert      
Sandra Montgomery     
Nancy S. Nevells      
John Newberry     
Russel Page, MD      
William J. Riley      

Alice Sabin Estate     
Paul St. Aubin    
Stella B. Sargent      
Barbara Stevens      
John Stevenson     
Genevieve Story      
Howard Williams      
John Wood      
Constance Young
 
Gifts in Memory
Douglas and Elinor Brayton
Diane and John Ferguson 
Gordon M. Johanson
Mary P. Lechevalier
William H. Nelson
Marvin Randall
Willie Ryan
Heather Sargent
Carol von Stade
James F. Watson  
  and Annmarie Watson
Jack R. Wolff
Anthony E. Yankauskas

Gifts in Honor
All Staff
Nicholas Antell, MD
Brian Aros, MD
Nancy Banks
Peter Blain
Francese Cochran
Dr. David Coddaire
Kathleen R. Connor
Copley Nursing Leadership
Copley Senior Management
Alexis Gagne, PA

Dr. Bryan Huber
Mansfield Orthopaedics Team
Gladys Spaulding
Nella Wennberg, PA
Dorothy and Clement Wilkins
David and M. Wolf

Foundation Comittee
Kathy Demars, RN
Chair, Morrisville
Joseph Woodin
President & CEO, Morrisville
Anne Watson Bongiorno, RN  
Stowe
Michael Cassidy
Greensboro
Diane Cote
Elmore
Francie Downing
Greensboro
Clive Gray
Greensboro
Peter Kramer
Morrisville
Tod Mann
Greensboro
Deborah Pomeroy
Jeffersonville
Erica Scott
Morrisville
Pamela Stanyon
Morrisville
Lynn Stegner,  
Greensboro & Stanford, CA
Lisa Washburn
Hyde Park
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Copley staff send notes of thanks to our local 
Girl Scout Troop for their donation of cookies.

Copley staff unite in  
support of Ukraine.



Anesthesiology
Lindsey Couture, CRNA
Tenylle Critchlow, CRNA
Israel Demenezes, CRNA
Michael Flaherty, CRNA
Joan Fox, CRNA
Travis Knapp, CRNA
Emily Nesler, CRNA
Janine Parsons, CRNA
Mark Vojtko, CRNA

Cardiology
Nadia Fletcher, NP
Michael Hayes, MD
Adam Kunin, MD

Emergency Medicine
Adam Boise, NP
Jordice Corey, NP
Elizabeth Dunbar, PA
Liam Gannon, MD
Nathan Hemmer, MD
Amy LaRow, PA
Megan Lea, MD
J. Martin Linseisen, MD
Robert Marsan, MD
Neil Nigro, MD
Charles Osler, NP
Adam Putnam, MD
Adam Quinn, MD
Tracy Webster, NP
Kelvey Wilson, MD

Family Medicine
Emily Alfano, NP
David Bisbee, MD
Kimberly Bruno, MD
Allison Christie, MD
David Coddaire, MD
Cheryl Holton, NP
Clea James, MD
Philip Kiely, MD
Mckalyn Leclerc, MD
Katherine Marvin, MD
Sarah Morgan, MD
Robert Quinn, MD
Chloe Tartaglia, MD
Melissa Volansky, MD
Martha Whitefield, NP
Jeri Wohlberg, NP

General Surgery
Donald Dupuis, MD
Courtney Olmsted, MD
Sarah Waterman, MD

Hospitalist
Steven Levine, MD
Jennifer Peters, MD
Kendra Smythe, PA

Internal Medicine
Alison Landrey, MD
Peter Sher, MD
Daniel Tartaglia, MD

Midwifery
Alexandra Kipp Bovey, CNM
Rebecca Gloss, CNM
Christine Malcolm, CNM
Erinn Mandeville, CNM
April Vanderveer, CNM

Neonatal
Diane Szlachetka, NP

Neurology
Jeanmarie Prunty, MD
Andres Roomet, MD

Obstetrics/Gynecology
William Ellis, MD

Oncology
Laura Labow, NP
Barbara Matarazzo, NP
David Ospina, MD
Elaine Owen, APRN

Opthalmology
Brian Doyle, MD

Optometry
Francis Pinard, OD

Orthopedics
Nicholas Antell, MD
Brian Aros, MD
Kristen Ely, PA
Alexis Gagne, PA
Mae Hickory, NP
Cody Hodgson, PA
Richard James, MD
John C. Macy, MD

Sharon Mansfield, NP
Joseph McLaughlin, MD
Bryan Monier, MD
Stuart Sutherland, PA
David Turro, PA
Nella Wennberg, PA

Pain Management
Anne Vitaletti Coughlin, MD

Pathology
Catherine Antley, MD
Armando Ciampa, MD

Pediatrics
Steven Soriano, MD

Podiatry
Ciara Hollister, DPM
Kevin McNamara, DPM

Radiology
Richard Bennum, MD
Howard Novick, MD
Candice Ortiz, MD
Robert Smith, MD

Sleep Medicine
Naomi Badger, NP
Roslinde Collins Gibbard, MD

Urology
Elizabeth Perez, MD

Medical Staff Officers
J. Marty Linseisen, MD,  
President
Courtney Olmsted, MD,  
Vice President
Kimberly Bruno, MD,  
Secretary/Treasurer
Jennifer Peters, MD,  
Liaison
David Coddaire, MD 
At Large 
Travis Knapp, CRNA
At Large  
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Dartmouth Hitchcock Advanced Response Team (DHART), a lifesaving service, has provided critical 
air transport at Copley since the early 2000’s.
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EXCEPTIONAL CARE. COMMUNITY FOCUSED.

528 Washington Highway, Morrisville, VT 05661
802 888 8888    copleyvt.org

H E A D I N G  F O R

O F  S E R V I N G  T H E  C O M M U N I T Y

Y e a r s
2 0 3 2

20
22

 A
nn

ua
l R

ep
or

t


